
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES            MAY 10, 2021          ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 4/26/21 Kevin Nigh, 2nd Chris Ross, vote 3/0. 

 

Zobel Rosenfeld Ditch/ Tributary: Dwain Kuhn is here regarding water that backs up on 250 S near Michigan Rd. 

He states a couple years ago the ditch was dipped by Shelby County and since then there have been water issues. He 

states the water backs up all the way onto Michigan Rd. Mr. Kuhn suggests running a tile under Michigan Rd. for 

surface water. Matt Settles, property owner, states there is an existing 10” tile on 250 S that turns into an 8” tile, then 

runs under Michigan Rd. However, he states the existing tile is flat and overloaded so it can’t handle the water fast 

enough, the tile needs to be upsized. Mr. Kuhn states cleaning out the ditch has sped the water up flow and is causing 

erosion. Different options are discussed on how to correct the issue. There is an assessment for this ditch with a current 

balance of approximately $33,000. Mr. Kuhn and Mr. Settles request Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, and/ or the 

Drainage board members come take a look onsite. Chris Ross suggests possibly contacting USI Consultants for 

engineer assistance. The board agrees to look into it.  

 

Snyder Tile: Chris Ross asks Taylor if or where Blue River Trails hooks into the Snyder Tile. The property owners 

are charged an assessment for this tile but are not sure where exactly it runs. Taylor is to look into and get back to 

Chris.  

 

Adjourn.  

 


